Directors’ Report
CCS Board of Education Meeting, December 16, 2024

District-wide Programming
Average Daily student Membership (ADMs):

Seatbased: 148.54
K-5 Online: 37.23
6-12 Online: 311.91
Online Total: 349.14
District Total: 497.68
District Cap: 500

READ Act Updates:

e Integrated Nonsense Word Screening for 2nd and 3rd Grade to be in compliance for
characteristics of dyslexia screener
e Collaboration and clarification with finance team for compensation underway

Fastbridge Updates:

e Progress Monitoring underway and according to Fall 2024 screening scores
e Winter screening window open now until January 17th to accommodate winter break and
J-Term

Online Programming
Enroliment Openings:

e Elementary: 40, 2 on waitlist
e Middle School: 45, 18 on waitlist
e High School: 275, 38 on waitlist, but 28 invited for 2nd semester

Position Openings:

e Online .5 FTE Math Interventionist
o Interviewed last week

e Online .5 FTE Reading Interventionist
o Interviewed last week

Potential Openings:

e Online .5 FTE MnMTSS Coordinator
o may be combined with additional role to be full-time



Celebrations:
e December 2024 Tremolo Issue: Crosslake Community School Online Family Newsletter

Seat Based Programming

Fastbridge testing is about halfway completed. Scores are showing good continued growth!
Some have decided to participate after Christmas. This is the teachers prerogative to choose
when to test within the window. We have set aside time in January during our PLC for the
teachers to dissect this information.

PLC time for teachers has been defined and refined. The leadership team is doing an excellent
job at making the schedule and finding balance of topics and presentations.

Club update: Boys and girls basketball has started and is very popular! Multiple kids have
signed up. We are hoping to participate in tournaments in January. The Cheer Club has over 30
kids on the list and is really exciting. A huge thanks to Belinda Yurick, a few staff and parents
for getting this rolling!!

Math fluency scores continue to climb! | have observed the Spring Math process in all
classrooms.

Our Seat Based School Osprey Wild visit went incredibly well. Erin loved what we have going
on here! She gave a few ideas for tracking specific behaviors, etc. She said our staff is top
notch - TRUE STATEMENT. Overall, she was very pleased with what she was seeing.

Our cooperation with the Paul Bunyan Special Education Cooperative is remarkable. They are
so helpful and truly step in and assist with anything we are in need of.

Looking forward:

Spirit Week December 16-20

Santa’s workshop - a fun shopping day for kids to get gifts for people they love.
Christmas/Winter Holiday Break - Early out December 20, return to school January 2, 2025.
January 17, 2025 - End of Semester 1


https://sites.google.com/crosslakekids.org/tremolo/
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